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4 CAMPERDOWN PARK PLAY AREA - INCLUSIVE MULTIPLAY UNIT REPLACEMENT 
(AN201-2015) 

 
Reference is made to Article V of the Environment Committee of the 10th September, 2012, which 
approved the Camperdown Development Plan 2012/17 that identified the need to undertake 
improvements to the play area.  The proposed works represent phase 2 of the Play Complex 
Restoration Programme and includes the replacement of the current inclusive play unit, which is over 
15 years old, beyond economic repair and does not provide adequate play value for today’s 
requirements, at a cost of £55,745.  The proposed works will comprise: 
 
 Removal of existing timber play equipment; 
 
 Supply and installation of play unit offering inclusive access to children of all abilities featuring 

wheelchair access, steel slides and various play elements delivering a comprehensive play 
experience. 

 
It is believed that the equipment offered by Sutcliffe Play Scotland will not only greatly enhance the 
Inclusive Play area but the whole of Camperdown Park.  It is aesthetically pleasing, well laid out, and 
very much in keeping with the country park surroundings and existing adjacent play equipment. 
 
Tenders have been obtained through the single stage (open) tender procedure by the Corporate 
Procurement Team for the design and installation of the replacement unit. 
 
The successful tender offer was received from Sutcliffe Play Scotland at a value of £55,745. 
 
After full evaluation and detailed verification of the proposals it was determined that the best overall 
proposal, based on value for money and quality of the submission, was that of Sutcliffe Play Scotland. 
Details of the quality price assessment are provided below. 
 

Tenderer Name  Price Score 
40% 

Quality 
Score 
60% 

Overall 
Scores 

Price & Quality 
Combined 

Sutcliffe Play 14.6 60 74.6 1 

Allplay 40.0 25.6 65.6 2 

Kompan 17.2 37.8 55.0 3 

HAGS 15.6 35.1 50.7 4 

Wicksteed 15.6 22.9 38.5 5 

 
The Executive Director of Corporate Services advises that the above costs of £55,745 can be met 
from allowances within the Capital Plan 2016-2021 for Environmental Improvements, Parks and Open 
Spaces.  It is recommended that the Director of Environment be authorised to instruct these works. 
 
In view of the timescales involved, this note was approved by the Director of Environment in 
consultation with the Convener of the Environment Committee, Labour Group spokesperson, 
Conservative member, Liberal Democrat member and the Independent member. 
 


